

## The Moore Family

Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon, Lydia

Reaching the world through the state of Utah

## November 2022

November began in Longview, Texas, where we sang, and I preached Monday night for a special revival/tent meeting for one of our supporting churches. It was a wonderful meeting and an encouragement to our whole family. A young man approached me the final night of the meeting and told me that when I preached their mission conference, in February, he had surrendered to be a pastor. What a blessing! Please pray for him as God directs his path in the days ahead.

Back home, in Utah, the month seemed to fly by. We had new visitors at Calvary, as well as some return visits. It is always exciting to see new faces and have new opportunities to minister. Some of our folks were travelling over the holidays and others were dealing with sickness, so our attendance was a little down around Thanksgiving, but the last Sunday saw most everyone well and back in town.

One of our faithful families, the Certains, had a special event in November. Their oldest daughter, Tara, had the privilege to lead their youngest daughter, Eliza, to the Lord. They had been talking with her often about the need of salvation, but this was precious for their family.

On the 18<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup>, Lydia, Gideon, and I drove up to Gooding, Idaho, to sing for Pastor Matthew Beaver, at Solid Rock Baptist Church, for their anniversary service. We were able to meet the founding pastor, who is now in northern Idaho, and a few other pastors who came up for the services. On the 21<sup>st</sup>, I drove over to Logan, Utah, to visit with Pastor Kirkman, at Mount Logan Baptist, for their Thanksgiving Revival. It was a wonderful service, with great singing and preaching.

In the month of Thanksgiving, we have so much to thank God for – our salvation, his grace, the privilege to serve Him, our family and friends, the work God has begun here in Utah, our church family, and so much more. Thank you for being a part of all that we do. God is our provider and sustainer, but He uses you as His hands, His heart, and His voice to bless and encourage us along the way. God is good!

In His Service – The Moore Family (Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon, Lydia)

**Contact Info** 

PO Box 1215 Centerville, UT 84014 336-466-5562

pacilemoore@hotmail.com www.utah4christ.com Support Info

Prayer Baptist Missions International PO Box 160849 Boiling Springs, SC 29316